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As a regular life-long motorcyclist and responsible motorist I would like to voice my 

support of SB 422.  Lane filtering is VERY safe and given the amount of stop and go 

traffic in the Portland metro area, I implore you to take a serious look at this issue.  I 

am in support of this bill, not because it will lesson congestion but because riding in 

stop and go traffic is extremely dangerous for motorcycles is we can't locate 

ourselves between lanes.  When traffic slows everyone is looking at their phones and 

not paying attention.  Getting rear ended on a motorcycle pretty much guarantees a 

neck injury.  

 

This is a safe and practical bill!!   

 

Thank you  


